
APPENDIX B 
Notice of Preparation 

Introduction 
In accordance with Section 15082(a) of the CEQA Guidelines, the City prepared and circulated 
a Notice of Preparation (NOP) of a Draft EIR for the project. The NOP was circulated for a 30-
day comment period, which began on November 2, 2005 and ended on December 2, 2005. 
However, during the NOP comment period, the City of Lincoln adjusted the population 
projections (downward from 145, 500 to 131,500) for build-out and circulated a related public 
notice describing this population change. As a result of this change to the Proposed Project, the 
comment period was extended an additional two weeks, until December 16, 2005, to allow for 
further comments. This appendix includes the following information: 

• Notice of Preparation (dated November 2, 2005); 

• Public notice (dated November 23, 2005) discussing the change in population 
projections; and 

• Copies of all the comment letters received during the 44 day comment period. 

 



Please see the next page. 





























































































































































































 




